SAMPLE  LETTER
April 27, 2017

Assemblymember Lorena Gonzalez Fletcher

Chair, Appropriations Committee

State Capitol

PO Box 942849

Sacramento, CA 94249-0080
Fax: 916-319-2180
Re:  AB 1294 (Berman) Solid waste: plastic products.  – Support
Dear Assemblymember Gonzalez Fletcher,

We would like to express our support for Assembly Bill 1294.

The Northern California Recycling Association (NCRA) is a non-profit organization founded in 1978, primarily to promote environmentally sound discards management practices, including waste reduction, reuse, recycling, and composting. Our 270 members include recycling businesses, employees, entrepreneurs, and individuals supportive of various Bay Area and State Zero Waste initiatives.

Current law requires a manufacturer or supplier of plastic products that makes an environmental marketing claim relating to the recycled content of a plastic food container product, to maintain specified information and documentation in written form in support of that claim.  AB 1294 would extend the law's provisions, concerning recycled content marketing claims, for an additional ten years, from January 1, 2018 until January 1, 2028.
Many environmentally conscious consumers often buy products that claim to be "green".  Unfortunately there are companies who seek to take advantage of that without having a product that is truly environmentally friendly. Requiring companies to maintain supportive information helps protect California consumers from companies that are misleading or untruthful in their environmental claims.  Furthermore, the recycled content claims must conform to the uniform standards for recycled content contained in the Federal Trade Commission Guides for the Use of Environmental Marketing Claims, regarding truth in advertising. 

AB 1294 also preserves the imposition of a civil penalty by a city, county, or the state for a violation of the current provisions. 
NCRA urges your Aye vote when AB 1294 is heard in the Assembly Appropriations Committee.

Sincerely,


K. D. Brooms
K. Douglas Brooms

NCRA Board of Directors, Co-chair Zero Waste Advocacy Committee

CC:
Members, Assembly Appropriations Committee


Assemblymember Marc Berman, Fax: 916-319-2124
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